
TOWN OF GREENWOOD 
MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

MINUTES 
August 9, 2023 

 
The monthly board meeting for the Town of Greenwood was called to order by Chairman 
Mitchell Peters at 7:12 PM. Members present included Supervisor Travis Fuchs and Clerk Jill 
Scheithauer. 
 
Minutes – Minutes were read by Clerk Jill Scheithauer. A motion was made by Peters to accept 
the minutes of the July meeting; second by Sup. Travis Fuchs. Motion passed.  
 
Treasurer’s Report/Pay Bills – Board questioned the bill sent by Taylor County Highway 
regarding Hetland Avenue bridge. Fuchs motions to pay the bills except for the bill from the 
highway until clarification is provided; second by Peters. Motion passed.  
 
Public Input – None. 
 
Road Updates – It was reported that Mary Harder (town resident) is asking that a new culvert 
be put in near their driver. Graderman Kurt Bube believes it is either a 15” or 18” culvert. It is 
currently holding water and appears to be rotted. It was decided that this culvert would be added 
to next year’s list. Kurt has buried 6 culverts and there is 1 more to bury on Lemke. There is 
currently fiber optic in the way of replacing it.  
 
J.J.’s Brushcutting missed 1.5 miles on Timber (south) and Smock Avenue. 
 
We are still waiting for information regarding the riverbank on River Road between want the 
town wants to do and what the DNR will allow. The Board wants to meet with the DNR at the 
location. 
 
Mitch talked to J.J.’s Brushcutting about cleaning up Hetland Avenue. They charge $150/hour 
and have various equipment that would work to clean up the mess. They estimated it would cost 
approximately $7500 to clean up the Hetland Avenue mess and do right-of-way clearing on that 
road. Matter tabled to next month to allow time to see if there are funds available. (The town will 
be getting reimbursed approximately $11,000 of the $93,000 gravel bill with grant funds from the 
April flood damage). 
 
Other Business – None. 
 
A motion was made by Fuchs and seconded by Peters to adjourn the meeting at 7:59 PM. Next 
meeting to be held on September 13, 2023. Meeting adjourned.     
 

       Jill Scheithauer, Town Clerk 


